GOVERNMENT OF PAKISTAN
MINISTRY OF COMMERCE

k*kkkkk

Islamabad, the 27" January, 2025

MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT: NOMINATION FOR INTERNATIONAL INTENSIVE TRAINING PROGRAM IN PERFORMANCE
AUDITING 113TH

Please find enclosed herewith a copy of the self-explanatory Letter No. PAW/Trg-356/113-ITP
(INTL.)/2024-25/269 dated 21-01-2025 received from the Department of Auditors- General of Pakistan
(Performance Audit Wing) on the above-cited subject for placing on the website of the Ministry of Commerce.

2. Interested/relevant officers of the Ministry who fulfill the eligibility criteria may send their
nominations duly approved by their respective Head(s) of the Wing(s) to the HR-I Section latest by 30-01-
2025 positively.

Encl: As above

Aamir Waheed
So (HR-I)
Administration (Wing),
Commerce Division,

(Aamir Sharif), Database Administrator,
Islamabad
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Department of the Auditor-General of Pakistan

Performance Audit Wing
1% Floor, Audit Complex, Edward Road, Lahore-54550, Pakistan
Office Phone: 042-99212044 & Fax: 042-99212046

No.PAW/Trg-356/113-ITP (INTL.)/2024-25/ )¢/ Dated:;Z J .01.2025

The Secretary,

Ministry of Commerce,
Block-A, Pak Secretariat,
Islamabad.

Subject: NOMINATIONS FOR INTERNATIONAL INTENSIVE TRAINING
PROGRAM IN PERFORMANCE AUDITING (113"

Performance Audit Wing (PAW), a specialized unit of ~he Cepartment of Auditor
General of Pakistan, is responsible for building capacity in the field of performance auditing. PAW is
going to organize its flagship 3-Weeks Intensive Training Program (ITP) in Performance Auditing w.e.f
10" February, 2025, at Lahore. The ITP is expected to enhance the capacity of putlic sector audit
professionals for auditing government programs and projects from the perspect:ve of 5Es- economy,
efficiency, effectiveness, equity and environment. Primarily designed for mid-levs. aud:t managers, the
program, with its unique mix of knowledge and skills, is equally beneficial for the executive
departments in terms of .its potential contribution to transparent and accoumiable management of

available resources.

2 Foregoing in view, your good self is requested to consider nominating suitable
officers (BPS 17-19) from your organization to participate in the upcoming 113" ITF (10.2.25-28.2.25).
It is our earnest hope that participation from various ministries/divisions/departmerts will create the
synergies necessary for meaningful learning outcomes which in turn will lead to efficiert and effective
delivery of services to the citizens. It is pertinent to mention that PAW will not charge any fee for the
113" ITP. The participants, however, are supposed to manage their boarding and lodging at their own

and draw TA/DA from their respective offices as per the applicable rules.

3. We look forward to receiving your nominations by 4" of Februery. 2025 Should you

have any queries, please feel free to contact the undersigned or email at dgpawlhr(@gmail.com.

f\
?\
(Aamir Fayyaz

Director General
042-99212044

A

CC to:

SPS to Additional Auditor General (HQs), O/o Auditor General of Pak:stan,
Islamabad.
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